
CWS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
January 24, 2009 

Museum of Contemporary Art, Denver 
 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  President Randy Hale called the meeting to order at 1:00 PM.  He 
thanked the Museum of Contemporary Art for hosting the meeting and for providing the 
afternoon slide presentation and tour. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: The next CWS meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 17, 2009 at 
7:00 PM at the Plymouth Congregational Church.  Fifteen members have been accepted into 
the Western Federation of Watercolor Societies Show to be held in San Diego May 1-31, 
2009.  
 
EXHIBITIONS: Valli McDougle, chairperson for the 2009 State Watercolor Exhibit, 
encouraged members to submit entries into the show by February 9.  
 
WORKSHOPS:   Elaine Campbell reminded members to sign up for the Mark Mahaffey 
workshop to be held April 24-26, 2009.  There are still several openings. The cost is $225, 
with a $50 deposit required on enrollment. 
 
PROGRAMS:  Pat Dall thanked members and guests for coming to the museum.  She 
announced that the program for the February meeting would include demonstrations by CWS 
members who work in other media besides watercolor, including encaustic, ink resist, graphic 
design and sculpture.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Holly Beazley 
Recording Secretary 


